Dunrobin MC Patient Participation Group Meeting 3rd December 2013


Present:

Mrs Shelley Brooker, Miss Janis Johnson, Gladys Wooliscroft, Peter Capper John Blackburn (secretary)



Apologies: Lynne Smith  & Jenny Williams



The Chair opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.

Minutes of the previous meeting 10 July 2013 reviewed. One amendment was required re Mrs Wooliscroft pointed out that her first name was Gladys and asked that the minutes be amended. Subject to this correction the minutes were proposed as a true record by Miss J Johnson and seconded by Mrs S Brooker.
Matters arising from the minutes:- none.

Agenda

CFEP Practice Survey

A summary of the CFEP survey was circulated together with IPQ report page P1 which highlighted the question and  the rating per question (poor, fair,  good, very good, excellent & blank). Questions 2, 7,20, 25, 27 & 28 were highlighted from the summary chart where the practice rating expressed as a percentage was the lowest and also had some variation with the national average for practices of the same size.
· Q2 Telephone Access

· Q7 Comfort of the waiting room

· Q 20 Self care

· Q 25 Complaints/ compliments

· Q27 Reminders

· Q28 Second opinion/complimentary medicines

Telephone new numbers needs to be highlighted on the jayex board and practice leaflet.  The group were happy that when you make a call you are given a reminder of the new number which gives an opportunity to change if you wish to do so.
 Waiting Room the group felt the waiting room was adequate. More so because patients weren’t kept waiting for a long time; consequently, the waiting room is rarely crowded. The group felt if patients aren’t happy with the waiting room they need to be more specific as to what changes needed to be made.
Complaints & compliments the waiting room discussion led into this area for discussion. The group felt there was a need for a suggestion box rather than a complaints box, an emphasis on complaints alone was would only encourage a negative perspective.  The group felt it would be appropriate for them to review complaints and suggestions if this could be looked into. The ability to make suggestions, compliments and complaints could be advised via the Jayex.

Self-care 
The group on the whole felt that giving information on self-care is not the key issue for patients it’s implementing the behavioural change that is difficult for patients. The group were advised that patients can avail of the lifestyle programme which supports patients in helping to make changes. The discussion moved to raising the issue of alcohol abuse and awareness of alcohol impact on health.  JB was able to respond to this issue by supplying the group with a couple of packs the practice had recently received from Aquarius. The group asked if a member of Aquarius could attend the next meeting to provide more information. The practice was asked to raise more awareness of the relationship between alcohol and health.
The availability/access to physiotherapy was also raised.  JB informed the group that access to physiotherapy was much more readily available available these days, if and when its needed. The long waiting times that often caused patients to seek private assistance or the help of a chiro practitioner should no longer be seen as first option but patients should consult with the GP as the first option. 
Reminders 
It was felt that introduction text messaging would became too bureaucratic for a small practice and waste too much reception time that could be put to better use.

New Build Update

The group were informed that no decision had yet been made by MHS England re a future move. The practice were expecting to learn about the outcome early in the New Year.
Improving General Practice a call to Action

A hand out with brief outline was given on a call to Action was given out. The group were informed of 2 local events to be held in January 2014 were being planned for. January 15th, 5:30pm to 8:30 pm at Port Vale FC and on the 21 January 10:00 am to 1:00 pm at the Britannia stadium.  The group nominated Mrs Shelley Brooker & Miss Janis Johnson, to represent the practice.
 Any Other Business :-          NONE

THE NEXT PPG MEETING WILL BE HELD ON TUESDAY 4th March 2014 at 12noon 
